Comment by Jamil Anderlini on responses by Henan Rebecca and various banks to his article in South China Morning Post: “Banks buy into jail-labour firm”
by Jamil Anderlini (journalist), 24 August 2005

[Jamil Anderlini sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre as a comment on the responses by Henan Rebecca Hair Products and various banks to his article in the South China Morning Post, “Banks buy into jail-labour firm”, 17 August 2005.  Links to the original article and the responses by Henan Rebecca and the banks may be found here:

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/599514]

“During my two-day visit to Xuchang in Henan Province I talked to many local residents. It is common knowledge in Xuchang that Henan Rebecca and many other local manufacturers use 'Labour re-education' prison labour for much of their low-skilled processing work. The company itself acknowledged that about a quarter of its workforce are 'part-time' out-sourced workers who carry out low-skilled tasks such as sorting of new hair shipments, hair washing and hair plaiting. None of these tasks require sharp instruments or complicated machinery.

On visits to three of the 'laojiao' (labour re-education) camps, four separate guards and low-level camp officials explicitly confirmed that inmates are engaged in low-skilled processing work for Henan Rebecca. I even managed to extract a short written confirmation from one guard. 

My understanding is that the banks named on the share register are mostly acting only as agents for clients through the QFII [Qualified Foreign Institutional Investor] scheme. But none of the banks were willing to name their clients and so the responsibility for investing in a company using forced labour has been passed on to unaccountable nameless entities.”
